June 27, 2010

Annual Two Inlets Lake Association Meeting

St. Mary's Catholic Church

Call to Order

Pledge of Allegiance

The Board Members introduced themselves, followed by all Lake Association members in attendance introducing themselves and where they were located on the lake.

The next part of the meeting was turned over to Darrin Hoverson a DNR Invasive Aquatic Species Specialist that spoke about four invasive species. He brought samples of each along, besides brochures to help educate people about these threats. His talk included monitoring boats at launches, legislature help, and working with surrounding groups to assist with grant funding for internships and more educational opportunities for people. He ended his program with a question and answer period and everyone thanked him for his program and time.

Secretary's Report: Terry filled in for Chris Goetzke and asked for the minutes from June 27, 2009, to be accepted as written and the motions were carried.

Treasurer's Report: Larry Sullivan's report as of June 27, 2010, - checking acct. \$611.00, and CD at State Bank \$4,272.84. Total income for 2009-2010 was \$705.00 and total expenses were

\$529.78. Motions were made and carried to accept the treasurer's report.

President's Report: Terry Goodrum reported on the adopt a highway program that has started, the state signs are posted and one clean up was done with another one possibly end of July and one in Fall. The clean up was done on a Sat. and it enabled people to include their children too and it would be good to use the Sat. again. Our lake walkers also pick up trash regularly throughout the year, which is an extra help.

The new buoys and the new wording is completed by Weigelwood and Goat Island and there should be no other needs. A member asked about buoys by the loon nests, but Terry said the Sheriff probably wouldn't approve more buoys and one by the loon nests would bring more attention to it.

The Becker County Cola might change the funding of lake water testing, so we'll have to wait to see what their decision will be. Terry also said that Cola would like to sell membership lists of the various lake associations. It was motioned and carried not to include our list in that. Motions were made and carried to continue our membership in the Becker Cola. Shoreland guides were obtained for free at the last Cola meeting.

Launch conditions are good with new fill added within the last two weeks and the feet of the dock redone. Thank you to Terry for keeping on top of this.

The walleye restocking in Fall of 2009 has been 90% successful. There will be another restocking in 2011 and a possible lake survey in 2012.

The rummage sale on July 1, 2010, will run from 8:00am-4:00pm. Ruth Ann Brady reported the ad is in the newspaper and signs will be up on Hwy. 71 too. Any extended hours will be done on an individual home basis and there are about five people signed up now.

Boat parade is scheduled for Sun. July 4th, 2010 reported Glen Wolters. To be in the parade you must have a motorized water craft and meet at the boat landing at 1:00pm. The lead boat will be chosen by Glen as the best decorated. Keep the boats in line, don't throw anything from the boats, and be courteous to other boaters and wildlife. This year Park Rapids and Menahga are honoring war veterans and if there is a veteran that could ride in your boat, please make a sign recognizing this veteran. Glen mentioned in the past there has been 15-20 boats in the parade.

The website is there to check news and any photos you want on there please send to Terry. The Lake Association greatly appreciates the work and contribution that Valerie Schooley has made.

Special gatherings this past year have been fun and are on hold now until Fall and everyone is encouraged to come. The Pink Lady Slipper Tea will be held in 2011.

Please remember to sign up to help with updating the lake map, which should start soon.

New Business: Elections- Motions were made and carried to keep the even year directors Glen Wolters and Tom Wagner and the Vice President, Linda Eickmann for another term. A nomination was made for June Goetzke to be Secretary. A motion was made and accepted.

Terry also brought up some issues to think about during the coming year - in 2011, a new President has to take over due to the term limits along with the odd term directors. The second issue is with the funds in the treasury due we want to raise, lower or stop the yearly dues, or just use the funds for scholarship or other educational purposes.

The Lake Association members would like to thank Terry for all her work and dedication and to the other Board Members and Committee Members for their work this past year.

The meeting was then adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

June Goetzke